Minutes from the General Meeting, Wentworth Falls Garden Club Inc

Thursday 10th April 2014

Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall

President - Henry Nelson
· Addressed the membership and welcomed new members Dave Wooldridge, Cathy McNamara and Dale Kelley and visitors Bernard Deneuleneesten, Bundeluk, Nicoli Carmeau, Jenny Chadwick and Robert Ross.
· Reminded members of the 25th Anniversary Celebrations to take place in June with special morning tea, Jennifer Stackhouse as Guest Speaker and past office bearers as guests.
· Announced plant stall volunteers Bill Avery, Joanne Rondeau-Wall and Judy Barham.  A call for plants to sell. 
· A call for office bearers to stand at the next AGM to be held in May, see Secretary for application form.

· March N/L and Minutes of previous GM now on website with updated version of Q&A session.
-  Drew members’ attention to the new tripod and screen that has been added to the list of acquisitions to the club and thanked Marjorie Gunasekara for her efforts in acquiring it.

-  Robert Ross, Five Minute Speaker to make sales in the foyer during MT.

Secretary - Janice Light

-  Rose Spectacular, Hunter Valley Gardens, spring, September
-  Bronte Open Garden, Genevieve Rd Bullaburra 12 &13 April 

-  Information re Western Crossings Committee, see N/B for more information
-  Mount Wilson, Dennarque, 19 & 20 April, newly opened garden. Invited Janine Shoemark to make comment.

-  Handbook on Sustainable Gardening available from WF Library

-  Nomination Forms for Office Bearers available from Secretary

-  Drew attention to the N/B for many interesting events
Financial Report - Michael Cooper

As per Statement of Accounts 1st March – 31st March 2014

Total Funds: $1792.12 Total Income: $1415.00 Expenditure: $1030.90
Available Funds: $2176.22
Membership- Barry Butler

- Announced simplification of the new badges and changes to front and back of badge
Welfare – Anne Tout
- Announced Marion Conquest has broken both ankles

- Julia McGill terminally ill

Publicity - Narelle Nolan
-  Notice in gazette sometimes in doubt due to too many submissions
- Thanked Celeste Shadie for her proof reading

- Stone fruits featured for April and continued in May edition of N/L

- Thanked Janine Shoemark for excellent biog of Angus Stewart
- Flyer showing directions to Bronte Open Garden for ramble.

Library - Carol Conway

-  Purchase of book “The Little Vege Patch Co”, excellent source for growing veges in small areas, humorous reading from the book gave tips on how to take care of the liver, and use of toilet roll cardboard. 
- Congratulated members on their borrowings and returns and reminded members there would be no library for the June 25th Anniversary, returns only.

-  July Silent Auction

- Drew attention to blue folder for suggestions.
Tours and Functions - Sharon Phillips
- Reminded members to wear the badge, take a map and gold coin donation for garden ramble, April 11 

- Plant Fair, April 12, start 7am sharp, 10.30 Norman Lindsay for lunch

- After May meeting ramble at Lyle & Dorothy Davis garden

- PlantBank, May, few spots available, payments required today, wear warm clothing

- Trip to Berry is full
Garden Tips – Corrie Kennedy

Challenge with the rainy weather; has fed her garden with 50K’s garden food; weeds such as Holly and many grasses are a problem; rake up all rubbish but put leaves onto garden beds; Camellias, Sasanquas are in full bloom; evergreen Dogwood highlight of her garden; watch for seeds that have sown; too early to plant tulip bulbs; plant Primulas, Poppies, and bulbs
Speaker Co-ordinator - Janine Shoemark (no comment)

Five Minute Speaker- Robert Ross

Member of Katoomba Men’s Shed for 15 months, makes planter boxes, bird feeders, small tables out of recycled timber.  Offered to take orders for any specific request, encouraged people to go to Men’s Shed.  His products are made of Cypress Pine which is not subject to white ants. 10% of sales goes to club.  Sales to be in foyer during MT.
Morning Tea
Guest Speaker – Introduced by Henry Nelson

Angus Stewart- Western Australian Wildflowers. AS spoke of the incredible history and culture of the region that started as wheat belt country.  The remnant vegetation along the roadside was indicative of the activity of the early settlers.  The area is covered with many different varieties of wildflowers including Capeweed, Foxgloves and Everlasting Daisy.  The huge genetic variation is visible among the granite outcrops that hold extraordinary succulents, bonsai, ground covers that have evolved fire retardant resistance to the Australian bushfires and appear in desolate places bringing natural wonder.  His presentation took us on a journey through Fitzgerald National Park where the Royal Hakea, named in honour of Queen Victoria, grows among iconic species.  Melaleucas, Bottle Brush and Rice Flowers have evolved with different and clever ways to attract pollinators.  The presentation ended with a brief moment in Kings National Park.  This was an interesting lecture from a very popular presenter.
Meeting closed 12 noon
